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JULY 9, 2025 

 
 
NOTIFICATION OF MEDICATION RECALL 
 
Dear Member, 

We are reaching out regarding a medication you may have received. 
 
B. Braun Medical Inc. is issuing a voluntary recall of five (5) lots of sodium chloride 0.9% injection. The recall 
was initiated on June 17, 2025, because there is potential for fluid leakage originating from pinholes in the 
same location of the bag. The size of the pinhole is small and therefore leakage only occurs when physical 
pressure is applied to the bag. The contents of the container may be contaminated due to compromising the 
sterile barrier of the product, potentially resulting in bloodstream infection. In some patients, such as 
immunocompromised patients and infants, a bloodstream infection is a life-threatening event. 

The affected lot numbers are in the chart below.  

 
Product Description NDC Lot Number and Manufacturer 
0.9% Sodium Chloride Injection in 
EXCEL IV Container, 500 mL 

00264-7800-10  J4L260, B. Braun Medical 
J4L261, B. Braun Medical 
J4L270, B. Braun Medical 
J4L271, B. Braun Medical 
J4L280, B. Braun Medical 

 

Please contact your pharmacy and/or your provider to determine if you may have been impacted and if you 
need to take any action.  

If you have any questions about this letter or the recall, please reach out to B. Braun Medical Inc. Information 
Recalls Department by phone at 1- 844-903-6417. 

 

Sincerely, 

Your Sentara Medicare Team 

 


